

# Student Council Agenda

**24 OCTOBER 2019**

## Facilitator

Diana Phan

## Attendees

Rachel Collins

Xavier Aponte

Alex Aponte

Zoe Kelly-Linkletter

Jeehah Yu (video)

## Agenda

### ★ Call to Order

- 7:06pm
- Seconded by Zoe Kelly-Linkletter

### ★ Approval of Minutes from last meeting:

### ★ Team Reports:

- **Academic** (Rachel Collins)
  - Funding
    - Currently working with maintenance department and Dr. Daisy and landscape to bring plants inside
    - Could make a work study or pay maintenance if work study isn't available
  - Indoor Plants
  - Academics Governance

- They're looking for more people to fill positions
- Does SC need to work with them for more exposure?
- Outdoor exercise station
- Course Evaluations
  - Could we have the whole quarter to do it?
  - Having option to put your text opinion in the
- Clinic Dress Code
  - Clinic fashion show?
- Third Year AC change 80%
- **Activities** (Lois Hernandez)
  - Pumpkin carving/decorating contest. Headed to pick up the pumpkins Thurs. after class.
    - Prize will be \$50 Amazon gift card (each category)
  - I had a student approach me concerning the gross lab ventilation system. The air gets filtered out into the environment from the roof. There are concerns it is inadequately being removed from the building as well as re-entering the building on the 4th & 5th floors. There are faculty members who don't even work in their office due to headaches and other associated symptoms with some sort of environmental issue causing physical manifestations of toxicity. I'd like to do some further research on the gross lab ventilation system and the mold throughout the building.
    - Below is a picture of the student's rash incurred while being in/near the gross lab. This is 4 months after being away from the building. It was previously an open sore. There were several smaller lesions on the chest area as well. (picture approved to share with SC only)
      - **Loop in Reiki because academics**
        - **She will set up a meeting with Dr. Staruch or Dr. Yasuda**
  - Thoughts on a 2019-2020 Bastyr Yearbook?
    - Not exactly feasible
  - I'd like to send out a campus wide poll asking all of the holidays that our students celebrate over the next few months in order to honor those through education.
    - Alex will create poll for the student body and send to Rachel Boone so she can send out weekly e-mails. Great idea!
- **Administrative** (Jeehah Yu)
  - Psychology club

- Homeopathy club
- They should be at the campus meeting tomorrow, we can approve/deny then
- Alex, will you create a page on our website for student clubs with the updated list I sent you?
- Alex and I spoke w/ Melody Bentley who seemed very interested in running for Social Justice Chair
  - I'll send her the forms and have her send them back to SCouncil@bastyr.edu
- **Clinic (Zoe Kelly Linkletter)**
  - Thinking about events at the clinic
    - Does it need to be at BCNH?
    - More EPIC hacks at clinic
      - From students to students for all departments
      - Gift cards for those who are leading the hack \$25
      - Make it available to download/seen afterwards
        - Powerpoint
        - Video
        - Make it accessible for years to come
  - Have a fake EPIC/ EPIC training environment
    - Kira S.-- person in charge of EPIC training
  - Zoe will talk to Rachel Boone about sending out a call for volunteers to teach the EPIC hacks workshop.
  - Health Equity Talk at clinic in January hosted by Social Justice and Diversity Department
  - Talk to Dr. Johnson about dress code and how that information will be dispersed and enforced to students
    - Also about the role of supervisors
  - Talk to Dr. Johnson about supervisors' about getting feedback for students
    - We need standardization of supervisors' methods of teaching students
      - Feedback, checkoffs, expectations
- **Communications & Professional Development (Rachel Boone)**
  - Heedshot Day is Wed Nov 13th 10:30-4pm. We supplement \$15 of every student headshot so their price is \$25. I decided to just go with the photographer and not the make-up artist because it would have cost the

students more and did not seem like a resources that benefited all participants equally.

- Coordinating with Sharon Leary who will have a LinkedIn workshop the same week as picture day so people know what to do with their photo when they get it.
- Display cases by SRC are available if we have ideas about what we want to put in them
  - Reiki's idea of having professor every month and have interview questions
  - In order to grow our social media account we need to post on it more frequently. I was thinking that we could all be assigned a day of the week to post something whether it's something new or simply a repost of something someone tagged us in. We could also make posts highlighting the members of student council
  - Either a post or story on IG to promote us
  - Highlight students in the student body or ask for submissions to represent our community
  - Or highlight a club
- **Finance** (Poorna Menon)
  - Update from TLs on their budget
    - Will do this again when SJ TL comes into our team
  - Reiki will send us her budget via e-mail so we can review at next TL meeting in November
  - Back on track with conference reimbursements
- **International & English Language Learner**(Xavier Aponte)
  - Shared Government meeting with the accreditation committee
    - It went well!!
    - Things discussed concerning us:
      - Student participation being low
        - Accreditation committee had a meeting in the auditorium and there were only 7 students
      - Why no participation from other programs in the Student Council
      - How would things decided or discussed would be shared with students
- **IT** (Alexander Aponte Davilla)
  - Jeehah would like Alex to put up clubs onto Bastyr's website

- Why doesn't Village WiFi
- Student Survey with Susan Seymour
  - We will back it up
- **Secretary** (Diana Phan)
  - Suggestions from box verbatim from student body
    - "Scholarship for students of color or diversity & inclusion scholarship"
      - Will check with Department of Social Justice via Xavier
    - "Turtles should be bastyr mascot; increase school spirit"
      - TENTATIVE\*
      - Run it through with Kim
      - Or a poll to the student body made by Alex and sent by Rachel Boone
    - "I am really sad & frustrated that the library is closed on the weekends. I am puzzled by this considering there is a medical program here. If I was a prospective student visiting, I would reconsider coming here if I found out that the library was closed on weekends. Thank you for all you do."
      - Library representatives can use student council as a platform for asking for student's opinions
    - "I want the trustees to know... that it was awkward to have Ellen Chaffee speak and defend the Board on Thursday. The Board should own their mistakes to us in person"
- **Social Justice & Equity** (TBA)

★ **Additional Agenda Items:**

★ **Visiting Presenter(s):**

★ **Topics for Future Meetings:**

★ **Meeting Adjournment**

- 8:28pm
- Seconded by Xavier Aponte

